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Lt. Governor

June 8§, 2022

Nina H. Seiden, Manager

Office of Solid Waste and Recycling Programs
County of Passaic

930 Riverview Drive, Suite 250

Totowa, NJ 07512

Dear Ms, Seiden;

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste Management is in
receipt of a proposed amendment to the Passaic County District Solid Waste Management Plan
(County Plan) dated May 10, 2022. Administrative Action 001-22 to the County Plan proposes
plan inclusion of the Gaeta Recycling, Inc. intermodal solid waste container facility, to be located
at Block 6602, Lot I with a street address of RR 99-139 Getty Avenue in the City of Paterson. The
facility will handle up to 700 tons per day of solid waste types 10, 13, and 13C and will operate 7
days a week (Sunday through Saturday), 24 hours per day.

The intermodal solid waste container facility will be utilized as the primary intermodal transload
facility for Gaeta’s Transfer Station/Materials Recovery Facility (“TS/MRF”) located at 278 West
Railway Avenue in the City of Paterson, Solid waste delivered to Gaeta’s TS/MRF will be baled
and loaded into sealed rail bag containers. The baled rail bags will be transported to the intermodal
solid waste container facility via trailers and transferred to rail cars for shipment offsite for
disposal.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C, 7:26-6.11(b)11, the inclusion of a solid waste intermodal container facility can
be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the Gaeta
Recycling, Inc, intermodal solid waste container facility is hereby approved as an administrative
action pursuant to N.JA.C, 7:26-6.11().

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609)
984-4250 or email at dawn.slawsky(@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,
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il Aspmwall Section Chief
Bureau of Planning and Licensing
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